HUDSON HEADLINER

May 2nd, 2022

CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

May

WEMO JH Track at Midway – JH Events begin at 2:30 p.m.

6th May

PS Field Trip in the AM/K – 8 Field Day at 1:00 p.m.

May 9th K – 8 Field Trip to Wonders of Wildlife (Leave at 8:00 a.m.)

May 11th

8th Grade Graduation at 7:00 p.m. (Grads. be here at 6:45 p.m.)

May 12th

Awards Assembly at 9:00 a.m./Last Day/Early Dismissal at 12:15 p.m.

Board Meeting at 7:30 p.m.

THE BRIGHT SPOT: Believe and act as if it were impossible to fail. ~ Charles F. Kettering ***********************

STUDENT OF THE WEEK:

MASON SNYDER

GRADE (K)

FAVORITE SCHOOL LUNCH: PIZZA

BEST GIFT EVER RECEIVED: RYAN TOYS

WHAT MAKES A GOOD FRIEND: SOMEONE WHO IS FUNNY

IF I RAN THE SCHOOL: WE WOULD DO MORE SCIENCE EXPERIMENTS.



I am proud to nominate Mason Snyder as Student of the Week. Mason has worked all year to earn this title and he has grown so much since we started in August. Mason has a big heart and is always there to encourage his classmates with kind words. Mason, I hope that you continue to ask questions and that your love for math and silly jokes never stops! I am proud of you, Mason! Two thumbs-up! Two thumbs up! - Mrs. Stewart ***************

BELLS & WHISTLES to those who made the singing performance, art fair, famous persons and science boards a success. *******************************

Preschool: Our last full week is upon us! It is crazy that we are already here. It seems like the year just started! This week we will review our numbers and letters from A to Z and from 1 to 20. We will do some fun Mother's Day crafts that we will take home on Thursday. Friday is our field trip. Make sure you take a look at the details on the attached flyer. I need to know by Wednesday, if you plan to go with us. I have permission forms (also attached), if you cannot attend. If you have any questions, please ask. Your child will need to be picked up at school at 11:30, if you are unable to attend. If you need them to go elsewhere, please let me know. Please pay your remaining balances. If you have questions, please ask! Have a great first week of May! - Miss Stacie

Kind: Well, it's our last full week. I'm really not sure how the school year managed to fly by so quickly! This week our theme will be friendship, and we will continue learning about butterflies as we watch our caterpillars grow and change. I'm so proud of each student and how much they've grown since August. - Mrs. Stewart

1st/2nd: Wow! This is the last full week of school! This week we will finish science units for both grades. First grade will have their test over simple machines on Tuesday and second grade will test over sound on Thursday. First grade will be working with "au" and "aw" sounds this week. Second grade will be working with prefixes and possessive nouns. Both classes will have a facts test on Tuesday, a math test on Wednesday and a spelling test on Friday. We are still working hard. Have a great week! - Mrs. Hird

3rd/4th: Congratulations to those who went and participated in the Spelling Bee today! Our class will be busy wrapping up our year. Our schedule will stay the same for Spelling with a test on Friday. Fourth grade will have their last Science test over chapter 16 on Tuesday and third grade will have their last Science test over chapter 16 on Wednesday.

In math, third grade will have their final math test on Thursday. As for Friday, we will have our normal morning routine and then we will have Field Day in the afternoon. Please make sure your student is dressed appropriately for that day (layers, if needed) and also is wearing tennis shoes. Some of our activities will require running; and, of course, there will be the "Shoe Toss" event. This year is about a wrap . . . we are on the downward slide! — Mrs. Cooper

5th/6th: 5th and 6th graders will finish some units with tests this week. In Science, 5th grade will test over Ch. 17 on Friday and 6th grade will test over Ch. 4 on Friday. In English, students will be reading some Reader's Theater plays to practice public speaking skills. In Reading, students will present roles over Ch. 99-123 on Tuesday and will also watch the movie "Wonder" and compare it with the book. In Social Studies, 5th grade will test over Ch. 4 Tuesday and 6th grade will test over Ch. 5 on Thursday. In P.E. both grades will run the mile on Tuesday, so make sure to get plenty of rest! Don't forget, pop tabs are due by Friday! **7/8 Comm. Arts:** Students will finish their WWI posters this week and will also watch "War Horse" and compare it with the book. - **Mrs. Foster**

7th/8th grade Science Board Winners: 1st: Chelby Fischer, 2nd: Baylor Brownsberger & 3rd: Kaylee Mott

WEST CENTRAL MO SPELLING BEE: Congratulations to Arianna Hilgenberg and Baylor Brownsberger! Arianna won first place in the fourth grade room and first place overall in the first – fourth grade spell-off. Baylor won first place in the seventh grade room and first place overall in the fifth – eighth grade spell-off. Beau Brownsberger received first place in the sixth grade and Olivia Engeman was second place in the eighth grade. So, Hudson won the Bee! Other students attending were: Chase Frost, Macy Merryfield, Brayden Smith, Reid Davis, Braelynn Munsterman, Grace Engeman, Collin Campbell and Kaylee Mott.

APRIL CHARACTER ED: SELF DISCIPLINE - the ability to control one's feelings and overcome one's weaknesses; the ability to pursue what one thinks is right despite temptations to abandon it.

The 8th graders did their final Missouri Connection survey. They have plans in the works for high school and beyond. I have talked with them about classes they need to take in high school to continue their education. You can't pick a college that requires two foreign languages when you haven't taken them. You must have a plan!

MUSIC: I hope you enjoyed the program! The students did a wonderful job. Thank you to everyone who helped!

APPLETON CITY SUMMER SCHOOL: The Appleton City School District asked us to pass along this information. They will be having summer school May 24th – June 28th. There is a \$100 incentive for students with perfect attendance. Please call (660) 476-2108 for more information.

THANK YOU to former student, Mya Glass. She participated in a Reduce, Reuse, Recycle project and collected 250 books to donate to our Hudson Library and classrooms. We appreciate her efforts and for thinking about us!

Please send in your FOOD FAIR RECEIPTS. They are due by the last day of school.

REQUIRED IMMUNIZATIONS: If you have a student who will be entering the 8th grade, Missouri schools require a Tdap (tetanus) booster and Meningitis vaccine. Please make sure students have fulfilled this requirement before school begins in August. Thank you! – **Nurse Amber**